

Calmore Infant School

Spring Newsletter 5 — Friday 2nd February 2024

<u>Telephone</u>: 02380 865994





Dear Parents and Carers,

We have had an exciting week in school due to the new monkey bars being sitted on the playground. The monkey bars are one of the most used play equipment on the playground.

Unfortunately some of the children couldn't reach them! The children were given a vote of what new equipment they would like on the playground and lower monkey bars was the firm favourite. The children loved watching them being fitted on Monday and have since enjoyed using them.

FCIS Cake Sale

A really big THANKYOU for the support for the cake sale this week. We raised £162.50 from the cake sale, we really appreciate your help with making and purchasing cakes.

Tobias Memorial

Thank you so much for the generosity shown this week and today in your donations for our memorial.

We are proud to let you know that we have raised £1,052.71 so far. We have had a superheroes. Thank you for your help to do this. The sum up link will stay open as a few parents have asked for it to.

Alt<u>endance</u>

This weeks whole school altendance is 96%. Expected national school altendance is at least 95%. So a big well done to everyone!

This week the class with the best attendance is the Owls class with 98.3%.



Well Done Certificates and Thank you Stars:



<u>Ducklings:</u> Harrison, Karolina & Koda

Penquins: Harry, Tallulah & Lilly

Owls: Phoebe, Todd & Maisey

Goldginches: Elijah, Kyle & Sophie

Robins: Elisha, Riley & Lois

Swallows: Emma, Oscar & Elise



We hope you have a lovely weekend.

Some of the school staff will be attending Tobias' funeral tomorrow. It will be an incredibly difficult day to say goodbye to such a wonderful boy. Our thoughts continue to be with his family.